
 
 

 

 

Major Assembly 

K-2: Millie Diprose, Gregory Pearse, Vickashni Kumar,    

Jaxon Parsons. 

3-6: Summah Boughton, Joshua Rigby, Bella-Lee   

Brazel, Justin Hancock, Zoey Austin, Blaire Rooke. 

 PBL Award: Benjamin Hobday 

 

Munn Family 

Staff and students would like to send our deepest 

sympathies to Mrs Munn and Families. On the sad loss of 

your beloved husband, father, grandfather and great 

grandfather “Allan Munn”. 

 Our thoughts and prayers are with you all. 

 

Friday-NO CANTEEN 

Parents: Please note there is NO CANTEEN tomorrow. 

Please make sure your child has a packed recess and lunch.  
 
 

Book fair-Results 

A BIG THANK TO ALL who purchased books at our Book Fair last Thursday. We were able 

to take $306 worth of new books for our Library. Thank you to Ms Pidgeon for running this 

event. 

 

Athletics Carnival Results 

Staff and Students would like to say a BIG THANK YOU to all the Parents, Aunts, 

Uncles, Grandparents and Community Members who assisted throughout the day, 

without your help our carnival would not have been a success. A Great Day was had by 

all! 

Congratulations to the Following Champions: 

Sub Junior Girl: Millie Diprose  

Sub Junior Boy: George Diprose  Runner Up: Matthew Brazel 

Junior Girl: Chloe Slade-Eichorn  Runner Up: Clare Cory 

Junior Boy: Joshua Rigby   Runner up: Ryder Evans 

11yrs Girl: Katie Cory    Runner Up: Zoey Austin 

11yrs Boy: Kaydhan Taylor   Runner Up: Blaire Rooke 

 

Heferen Shield-Zone Athletics Team 

The following students have been selected to attend the Zone Athletics Carnival in Moree, 

on Friday 28th July. Permission Notes have been sent home please complete and return to 

school ASAP. 
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Calendar 2017 
June 
Fri 30th Last Day of Term 2 
July 
Sat 1st Polocrosse Carnival 
Sun 2nd Polocrosse 
Carnival 
Sat 8th Pally Penning Event 
Sun 9th Pally Penning Event 
Mon 17th SPDD- Staff only 
Tues 18th Students return to 
School 
Thurs 20th Jumpstart 
Thurs 20th MSC - Pitch 
Perfect Performance 3-6  
Thurs 27th Jumpstart 
Fri 28th Heferen Shield -
Moree 
August 
Thurs 3rd Jumpstart 
Sat 5th P & C Campdraft  
Sun 6th P & C Campdraft
    
   
 
 
     



Student Banking Competition 

The Commonwealth Bank has provided the school with two prize packs for our students that 

do Student banking. Each week when students bank money a ticket has been allocated to 

them. Congratulations to the following students who have won these prizes:  

Gregory Pearse and Clare Cory.      

Next Semester we start again with new prizes, which will be drawn at the end of Term 4. 

                                

LMBR 

Ms Pidgeon and Ms Hodge will start training next term for the new LMBR System. 

Winter Clothing-Term 3 

Parents please make sure your children have warm clothes on to come to school, and that 

they are clearly marked with your child’s name.  

NRL Gala Day-Postponed until Term 3 

The Small Schools NRL Gala Day has been postponed until early in Term 3 due to the 

weather. A new permission note will go out first week back. 

 

Pitch Perfect Performance 

3-6 Students have been invited to attend the Matinee Performance of “Pitch Perfect” by 

Moree Secondary College. The musical explores themes of belonging, friendship and striving 

for ones dreams.  Students will be travelling to and from by School Bus, The school will be 

subsidising the cost of bus.  

 

School Fees 

A Big Thank you to the Parents, Guardians and Caregivers that have paid their child’s 

School Fees, Laptop Hire etc already. There are still SIX Families that have paid NO 

School fees for their children this year. These fees help purchase resources, text 

books, writing utensils, craft items and help with paying for excursions, performances 

and hire of school buses to attend these events. If these fees are not paid, the school 

will have to start charging students for bus transport, performances & sporting events 

attendance. 

Black & White Themed DISCO 

Amy Evans is running a Black & White themed DISCO at school under the COLA/K-2 Room 

today, Thursday 29th June from 3.30 to 5.30pm. FREE ENTRY with Chips/Popcorn and a 

popper. Students can come dressed in whatever they like; Ms Evans will be handing out 

Gatsby Ball Souvenirs on the day. 

 

Woolworths Earn & Learn Stickers 

Woolworths Earn & Learn Program is back. Starting on Wednesday 26th July, anyone from 

our school community who shops at Woolworths can collect stickers for our school.  

Canteen 
Please check the school app regularly for Menu, Price List and Roster updates. 

Please check the day allocated to you and if you are unable to do this day, please swap 

with another parent and notify Jodi of the change on (0474 456979 - Jodi’s New 

Number). 

If no one is available to do this day, the canteen will close on that day. 

 



 CANTEEN ROSTER for TERM 2      

 

 

        

  CANTEEN ROSTER for TERM 3     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Athletic Day Photo’s 

 

 

Monday Canteen   Friday Canteen 

  30th  NO CANTEEN 

Monday Canteen Friday Canteen 

  21st 

July 
Jodi Rigby 

24th  Amy Evans 28th  Heidi Johnstone 

31st  Donna Stevens 4th Aug  Salli Peachey 

7th Aug  HELPER NEEDED 11th  Kerry Munn 

14th  Tracey Baker 18th  Keira Williams 

21st  Frances Williamson 25th  Jodi Rigby 

28th  Amy Evans 1st Sept  Salli Peachey 

4th Sept Donna Stevens 8th  Kerry Munn 

11th  Heidi Johnstone 15th  Keira Williams 

18th  Frances Williamson 22nd  Jodi Rigby 



 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Assembly Photo’s 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Community News 
PALLY POLOCROSSE 

Pally Polo X Annual Carnival Saturday 1st & Sunday 2nd July at Pallamallawa Recreation 

Ground. Weather Permitting. 

                                                                             

TINKER TABLE 

Come along to the Moree Community Library this school holidays and participate in fun 

science experiments. Bring along a hat and wear old clothes, bookings not required. 

Monday and Fridays (July 3rd, 7th 10th & 14th) at 10.30am and 3pm. 

 

PALLY PENNING INC 

Arena Sorting & Team Penning at the Pallamallawa Recreation Grounds Saturday 8th & 

Sunday 9th July. Arena Sorting-Saturday, unlimited rider runs. Team Penning-Sunday, 

limited to 5 runs per rider. Camp Oven Dinner & Mort’s Music on Saturday Night. FREE 

Camping. Spectators Welcome. 

  Enquiries to Jill Walker: 0400 347 191 or Lynette Taunton: 0428 549 491.  

 

 P & C Campdraft 

There will be a working bee on Sunday 30th July at the Recreation Ground. Nominations open 

on 11th July and close on the 28th July. Nomination Forms are available on the ACA Website. 

 

HOLIDAY FUN JUNIOR HOCKEY CLINIC Monday 10 JULY 2017 

Hockey NSW will once more be running our highly successful Junior Development Clinics during the 

July school holidays. 

Targeted at players of all abilities, including those that have never picked up a stick before, it’s a 

fun, active and educational way to keep kids entertained and playing hockey during the school 

holidays. They’ll develop their core skills guided by Hockey NSW accredited coaches in programs 

that take course over a single day using our revolutionary new Joey Ball. 

The clinics cost $47 per player and all participants must register online prior to 9 July 2017.  

https://www.hockeynsw.com.au/participation/school-holiday-clinics/ 

Sticks can be provided on the day by Moree Hockey Association.  All participants must have their 

own shin-guards and mouthguard before taking the field. 

Play will start at 10am on Monday, 10th July and finish at 3pm.  A sausage sizzle will be provide for 

lunch but we ask that you bring your own morning tea and drink bottles. 

All participants will be presented with a HockeyNSW bucket hat and Glitter Hockey Ball at the 

conclusion of the clinic. 

Please contact Bronwyn Sim on 0429 724 404 or email at bronwyn.sim@bigpond.com if you have any 

questions.                                                                 
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